
 

                                10.11.2023 
 

FROM: Artem Atanasov, Chief Sales Officer, Centravis 
 
Dear Clients and Partners, 
 
First, I would like to inform you of the current logistical developments that may 
slightly affect the transit of goods through the Poland-Ukraine border. Recent 
protests by Polish truckers have led to disruptions at the Yagodin and Hrebenne-Rava-
Ruska border points. Although the protests have slowed down traffic, they have not 
led to a complete cessation of movement. 
 
Foreseeing these events, our logistics team has redirected freight to alternative 
border crossings, specifically Krakovets and Shehyni, to mitigate any significant 
delays.  
 
The resultant impact on our operations has been minimal, with a 2-7 days of delay in 
delivery potentially affecting two of our clients. Considering these developments, we 
have adjusted our delivery schedules to include an additional 10-day buffer to ensure 
we manage expectations realistically. 
 
We have been assured by our transport partners that they anticipate a resolution to 
these protests within the coming month. 
 
Regarding current situation with operations - our production continues 
uninterrupted, with all resources including billets, energy, and water being readily 
available. Our team remains focused and driven to maintain the high standards of 
service you expect from us. 
 
Your understanding is greatly appreciated during this time, and we remain at your 
disposal for any questions you might have. 
 
Best regards, 
Artem Atanasov 
aatanasov@centravis.com 
Tel: +38 067 636 07 91 


